

December 1, 2016

<u>Back on Track</u> Your Secretary/Newsletter Editor has his computer back on track after quite a stint with a hacking and "ransomware" situation. Looks like we are good to go with a resumption of the newsletter and with the group email being reestablished.

New Officers At our latest meeting on November 1 we voted for officers to serve for 2016-2017. They are:

President: Matt FitzGerald

Vice President: Harold Douse

Secretary: Art Stultz

Treasurer: Dan Sargent Sergeant Sargent Thanks go out to the officers of the previous year for serving the club.

<u>A new member</u> We have a new member in our club! Bob Gockel was voted into the club recently. Bob is a former "IBMer" like lots of former members of our club and present members who now work for GlobalFoundaries. Bob lives in Essex and has a Model A Ford street rod. More on Bob in a following newsletter. Welcome Bob! We now have four Bob's in the club: Bob B, Bob G, Bob L and Bob M!

No December meeting The CVSR meeting for November happened to fall on November 1 so it will be quite a while before we meet again since there is no meeting in December. The next meeting/visit is scheduled for January 14 of 2017 so let's hope everyone has a good December with all the parties and holiday events going on. Don't forget to work on that street rod or custom this winter to make improvements or simply get it lookin' better.

<u>Winter events</u> We once again have done well with organizing our winter events by way of those in the club that know of places to visit and are willing to follow up with making contact with the owners so we can visit their places of business. We will be going to the following places:

January 14 Mazza's Car "Museum" in Colchester. We thank Jim Ricker for his prompt follow up with Dick Mazza to make this arrangement. Full information on this visit will be in the January newsletter.

February (date to be decided) A visit to the BAJA Subaru racing place near Costco in Colchester. Thanks to Bob Brunette for making the contact.

March A tentative visit is on tap to go to Mansfield Heliflyte in Milton. Harold Douse is in charge of making contact.

Bob L Has Shop Manuals Bob Landry has been going through his old manuals such as Motor's Manuals and Chilton's and similar tune-up and repair manuals and would like to find a new home for them. If you think you might be interested in some or all of them contact Bob at 878-7894.

Art's Heating System FYI, for those who came to the Nov 1 meeting at Art's and might have been a bit uncomfortable with the lack of normal heat, he is having a new Modine "Hot Dog" heater installed Friday Dec 2. If the next meeting at his house is in cold weather, you should be nice and warm!

www.ChamplainValleyStreetRodders.com

336 Birchwood Drive Colchester, VT 05446

President: Matt FitzGerald 802-999-5330 Vice President: Harold Douse 802-893-3966 Secretary: Art Stultz 802-879-7283

Treasurer: Dan Sargent 802-527-2827

2017

bye bye 2016!



